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GSHMM Spring Seminar  
Thursday, April 13, 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.   

Registration / Continental Breakfast at 7:30 a.m.  

Engineersõ Club of St. Louis 

4359 Lindell Blvd., St. Louis, Missouri  

Cost is $100;  $25 Early -bird discount if paid by noon March 31.  

$50 for students and Members in Transition.  

Registration form can be found on the last page of this newsletter.  

No refunds for no -shows or cancellations after noon on April 6.  

Contact Lynn Taber at 636 -940-6022 or email ltaber@americanrailcar.com  

if you have any questions.  

 

 

In This Issue: 

Ý GSHMM Spring Seminar  

Ý From your President  

Ý Corporate Sponsorship Info  

Ý Chapter News and Officer Contact Information  

Ý Regulatory Update, Guidance and  Enforcement  

Ý This monthõs news from the White House 

 

 Visit us at www.gshmm.org  

 

Seeking Ideas and Suggestions - 

Looking for Possible Luncheon Speakers,  

Ideas for Site Visit / Facility Tours  
 

Scheduling these meetings and site visits is harder than it looks.    

Would you (or somebody you know) be willing to speak at a  

luncheon meeting or provide a site tour?  

 

Although we donõt just want people simply doing a òcommercialó for their 

own company, we would really love  to see a 30 -45 minute presentation on 

your area of expertise.   Maybe a case study.  Or an example of òlessons 

learnedó.  Weõve all been there. 

 

Weõd like to learn from you.   If youõre interested, please let any of your 
Board of Directors know.   We promise, weõll be in touch... 



THANK YOU TO OUR 2017 òGOLDó SPONSORS, SHOWN BELOW. 

If youõd like to see your companyõs name here, contact us! 
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March GSHMM Luncheon Meeting  

 

Our March luncheon meeting was held on Thursday, 

March 16th, at the Probstein Golf Course at Forest 

Park.   Our speaker was Mr. Rick Hasse, CEM - Securi-

ty Team Leader and Fire Chief for the Phillips 66 

Wood River Refinery.  He presented on selected 

case studies and lessons learned along with current 

incident response programs for hazmat/ petroleum 

releases and mitigation strategies.  

 

This was a really informative presentation with about 40 people in 

attendance.  If you werenõt there, you missed a great meeting.   

Hope to see you at the seminar or luncheon next month!  



 

From our President  
 

 

Greetings everyone ñ 

 

It looks like this we may be experiencing the end of  winterõs last hurrah.  It was nice to finally see 

some snow, but it was fleeting at best.  Many of you may be headed for some warm, beachy destina-
tions for spring break ñenjoy!   Our family will be enjoying the bracing spring weather of San Francisco 

and Yosemite for a week ñcanõt wait! 

 

As mentioned in last monthõs newsletter, we are seeking to fill three positions on our Board of Direc-

tors for 2017/2018.  Our chapter year (and board term of service) is from July 1 ð June 30.  The posi-

tions available are President -elect, Secretary, and Meetings Director.  As you may or may not know, 
our Gateway Society is one of the most successful and active AHMP (Alliance of Hazardous Materials 

Professionals) chapters in the nation, winning the Chapter of the Year and other awards on a regular 

basis, and offering many professional development opportunities for EHS professionals in the region.  

The success of our chapter is due in large part to the efforts of our wonderful board.  It has been a 

pleasure for me to work alongside these dedicated individuals for the common goal of offering value to 
our membership.  Please carefully consider whether you can take some time to give back to an organi-

zation that may have provided opportunities that you have enjoyed, and to help ensure that it contin-

ues to be available for others.  Itõs a great experience! 

 

If you are interested in one of these positions, please let myself or any of our board members know.  

We would be happy to meet with you to answer any questions you may have.  Voting for open board 
positions will take place at our May chapter meeting.  Board member contact information can be found 

in this newsletter and on our website.  

 

Our annual Spring Seminar will be held on Thursday, April 13, from 8:00 -4:30 pm, at the Engineerõs 

Club.  Our president -elect, Lynn Taber, has been working hard on organizing this event, and we have 
a great lineup of speakers.  You can find the seminar agenda and registration form in this newsletter 

and on our website.  The registration fee is $75 if received by noon on March 31, and $100 after that 

early bird date.  Check it out and sign up so you donõt miss this great event! 

 

In our last newsletter I also mentioned the annual AHMP National Conference, to be held this year in 

Ft. Worth, Texas on August 27 -30, and the call for speaker abstracts.  AHMP has extended its deadline 
for presentation abstracts to March 31, and is looking for presenters on a variety of topics, ranging 

from EHS Training and Professional Development, to Workplace Safety and Industrial Hygiene.  Infor-

mation can be found at http://ahmpnet.org/2017 -ahmp -national -conference.   

 

GSHMM would like to encourage our members to take this opportunity for professional development 
by offering financial support to any member whose abstract is accepted for presentation at the confer-

ence.  Once again this year we will provide $500 apiece for up to 5 of our members who attend the 

conference as a speaker.  To be considered, please notify any board member as soon as you are noti-

fied of the acceptance of your abstract, and we will get the ball rolling.  

 

Cheers,  

Mˉˠʦ Juˉʘ 

Page 3 GSHM M  Chapte r  Newsl e t te r  



Page 4 GSHM M  Chapte r  Newsl e t te r  

Sign up for our 2017 GSHMM Spring Seminar  

The GSHMM Spring Seminar is scheduled for Thursday, April 13, 2017 at the Engineers Club of St. Louis.  Registration will 

begin at 7:30 am. The seminar will begin at 8:00 am.   

Our organization provides opportunities for EHS professionals to advance in their respective fields, while developing and 

maintaining knowledge of other regulatory issues that may affect them. Our organization is also committed to providing 

mentorship, regulatory information and guidance to businesses and professionals in the St. Louis area.  The Spring Semi-

nar is an annual opportunity for GSHMM to continue this effort.  

We have a full slate of speakers this year.  The topics include the hazardous waste generator improvement rule, the re-

vised refrigerants rule, an OSHA update, the perfect employee, global warming, performing proper waste determina-

tions, Illinois laws and regulations update, and the accidental release regulations.  We appreciate the speakers coming 

and sharing their knowledge with our members and guests.  

The seminar fee is $100 for members and non -members with a $25 early bird discount ($75 fee) if payment is received 

by March 31, 2017.  The seminar fee is reduced to $50 for students and members in transition.  A continental breakfast 

and lunch are included.  

Please reference the 2017 Spring Seminar Agenda for additional details.  We hope to see you at the seminar.  

 

GSHMM Spring Seminar  
April 13, 2017  

Registration 7:30 a.m. / Seminar 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.  
 

8:00 - Welcome  

8:10 - 9:00   An Overview of the New Hazardous Waste Generator Improvement Rule and How to Pre-

pare for It.  Liane Hetherington -Ward ð Senior Consultant, Schreiber, Yonley & Associates  

9:00 ð 9:50   The Revised Refrigerants Rule ð Expanding Beyond Ozone Depleting Substances             

Jennifer Markwardt ð Senior Consultant, Schreiber, Yonley & Associates  

10:05 ð 10:50  OSHA Update  Bill McDonald ð Director, OSHA St. Louis Area Office  

10:50 - 11:45  òThe Perfect Employeeó (Identifies 9 characteristics of a perfect employee)                      

Terry Bryant ð Training Director, SET Environmental, Inc. Arkansas Division  

11:45 - 12:15  Lunch & Networking  

12:15 -  1:10  Global Warming  Tim Eichler ð Assistant Professor, Saint Louis University 

1:10 - 2:00 Performing Proper Waste Determinations: hazardous/non -hazardous waste                    

Kathy Flippin ð Chief, Hazardous Waste Program, Compliance and Enforcement Section, 

Missouri DNR 

2:20 - 3:15   Update on Illinois Laws and Regulations  Alec Davis ð Executive Director, IERG  

3:15 - 4:10   Accidental Release Regulations ð New Regulations & How They May Affect You                  

Bob Presley ð Principal, Eagle Environmental Management, LLC  

4:10 - 4:30   Wrap Up  

Registration form is found at the back of this newsletter.   See you there!  



 

 

 

 

2nd Annual SafeConExpo Presented by the Safety & Health Council of Western MO will be 

held on May 10 -11 at Tan -Tar-A Resort    

http://www.shcmoks.com/safeconexpo/index_safeconexpo.html  

 

The Midwest Environmental Compliance Conference will be held in Kansas City on May  

16-18, 2017.   http://mecconference.com/kansas -city -may -16-18-2017/  

 

The 2017 Waste Management Conference (Missouri Waste Control Coalition) will be held 

on July 16 - 18, 2017 at Tan -Tar-A Resort.   www.mowastecoalition.org/page -1401938 

 

The AHMP National Conference will be held in Fort Worth, Texas, August 27 -30, 2017. 

http://ahmpnet.org/2017 -ahmp -national -conference  
 

GSHMM Fall Golf Outing will be held on Sept. 18, 2017.   Mark your calendars and watch this 

newsletter for more information later in the year.  
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June Volunteer Event for  

Gateway Greening  
 

Saturday, June 10  

9:00 a.m. to Noon  
 

Location:  Demonstration Garden,  

3841 Bell Avenue, St. Louis, MO   
 

Please join us on June 10 for a work day to help Gateway Greening!  

 

All necessary tools will be provided by the site.  Please wear outdoor work -appropriate clothing, including 

closed -toed shoes and hats, and bring refillable water bottles. Volunteers may also want to bring gloves.   

 

Typical volunteer activities may consist of harvesting, planting, weeding, mulching, mowing, watering, 

and general gardening and landscape maintenance.  

 

This volunteer activity will take place no matter the weather - rain and heat donõt stop these gardeners!  

We are expected to show up unless a group decision is made to cancel   

 

A completed volunteer form MUST be completed by everyone participating.   Please contact Matt Grey 

for information and instructions.  



GSHMM Officers : 
 

President -  Mary Juan  

mjuan@sunedisonsemi.com  

president@gshmm.org  

 

President -Elect -   Lynn Taber  

LTaber@AmericanRailcar.com  

vpresident@gshmm.org  

 

Secretary/ Membership ð Scott Lemmons  

SLemmons@LHBindustries.com  

secretary@gshmm.org  

 

Treasurer -  Shana Lawson  

Shana.Lawson@Chemline.net  

treasurer@gshmm.org  

 

Past President -  Myron Lewis  

Lewis0421@sbcglobal.net  

 

GSHMM Directors  

 

Outreach  ð Chris King  

KingCC@SLU.edu 

outreach@gshmm.org  

 

Website ð Jennifer Spalding  

JSpalding@Ameren.com  

webmaster@gshmm.org  

 

Government Affairs ð Bob Presley  

BPresley@EagleMgt.com  

govaffairs@gshmm.org  

 

Communications  ð Donna Ratkowski  

Donna.Ratkowski@AftonChemical.com  

communications@gshmm.org  

 

Meetings  ð Mike Duvall  

Duvall.Mike@hotmail.com  

meetings@gshmm.org  

 

Special Projects -  Matt Grey  

MGrey@SETenv.com  

 

National Contacts:  
 

Alliance of Hazardous Materials  

Professionals (AHMP)  

www.ahmpnet.org  

 

AHMP Contact Email -   

info@ahmpnet.org  

 

Institute of Hazardous Materials  

Management (IHMM)  

www.ihmm.org  

 

IHMM Executive Director -   

Jeffrey Greenwald  

JGreenwald@IHMM.org  

 

IHMM General Information  

Info@IHMM.org  

How to Contact Your Local Board Members or National Offices:  
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Call for Abstracts Deadline Extended to March 31!  

Present at AHMP's 2017 National Conference  

The abstract submission deadline for the AHMP 2017 National Conference in Fort Worth, Texas, from      

August 27 -30, has been extended to March 31.  

 

Join your fellow hazardous materials industry professionals at the much anticipated AHMP 2017 National 

Conference by becoming one of our esteemed speakers. For more information, please visit the call for 

abstracts web page.  

  

Please submit your abstract by Friday, March 31, 2017.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001c29nCbqGSXkfjdRzWwSTGgEtzB5e9qiy6ODf6nxlaWYHg5qJxqndaRKSgPal-YV55OeJv_pJtXZeg0rH5NtpnAfpV_KS0tsX5zOa2yarKy888-qm5202iOO0gdG1RirZhr1R5LgVgilW8QY96jrKamXepEIexcXfP6QQ-PnS_uTzDKPMbC0AnOXTgvS2ZhIFbP3r8dPPTyc=&c=kXYnegLICz1G7jXA


Scott Pruitt Confirmed as Head of U.S. EPA - What are our expectations now?  
Condensed from online sources.   

See the full article: www.thegwpf.com/scott -pruitts -back -to -basics -agenda -for-the -epa/  
 

On February 17, the Senate confirmed Scott Pruitt to run the U.S. EPA.   Senators voted 52 to 46 to confirm Mr. Pruitt, the 

Oklahoma attorney general who has built a career out of suing to block the E.P.A.õs major environmental rules and has 

called for the dissolution of much of the agencyõs authority. 

 

Democrats, environmental groups and even current EPA employees have harshly criticized Mr. Pruittõs record of fighting 

the mission of the agency he will now lead, as well as his close ties with the fossil fuel industry he will now regulate. Bot h 

opponents and supporters of Mr. Pruittõs say he is well positioned to carry out Mr. Trumpõs campaign trail promises to 

dismantle the agency and slash its ranks of employees.  

 

However, Mr. Pruitt has publicly stated that he plans to follow his statutory mandate - clean air and water - and to re-

spect statesõ rights. 

 

Scott Pruitt doesnõt fit the mold of a òtypicaló EPA Administrator.   His focus is neither expanding nor reducing regulation. 

òThere is no reason why EPAõs role should ebb or flow based on a particular administration, or a particular administra-

tor,ó he says. òAgencies exist to administer the law. Congress passes statutes, and those statutes are very clear on the 

job EPA has to do. Weõre going to do that job.ó  

 

When Mr. Pruitt sat down Thursday for his first interview since his November nomination, he spent most of the time wax-

ing enthusiastic about all the good his agency can accomplish once he refocuses it on its statutorily defined mission: 

working cooperatively with the states to improve water and air quality.  

 

òWeõve made extraordinary progress on the environment over the decades, and thatõs something we should cele-

brate,ó he says. òBut there is real work to be done.ó What kind of work? Hitting air-quality targets, for one: òUnder current 

measurements, some 40% of the country is still in nonattainment.ó Thereõs also toxic waste to clean up: òWeõve got 1,300 

Superfund sites and some of them have been on the list for more than three decades.ó 

 

Such work is where Washington can make a real difference.   That, he adds, marks a change in direction from his pre-

decessor at the EPA, Gina McCarthy. òThis past administration didnõt bother with statutes,ó he says. òThey displaced 

Congress, disregarded the law, and in general said they would act in their own way. That now ends.ó 

 

Mr. Pruitt says he expects to quickly withdraw both the Clean Power Plan (President Obamaõs premier climate regula-

tion) and the 2015 Waters of the United States rule (which asserts EPA power over every creek, pond or prairie pothole 

with a òsignificant nexusó to a ònavigable waterwayó). òThereõs a very simple reason why this needs to happen: Be-

cause the courts have seriously called into question the legality of those rules,ó Mr. Pruitt says. He would know, since his 

state was a party to the lawsuits that led to both the Supreme Courtõs stay of the Clean Power Plan and an appeals 

courtõs hold on the water rule. 

 

Among Mr. Pruittõs top priorities is improving Americaõs water infrastructure. òIõm going to be advancing this with the 

president, this idea that when we talk about investing in infrastructure, we need to look more broadly than bridges and 

roads,ó he says. òLook at what happened in Flint,ó the Michigan town where lead was found in the water supply. òLook 

at what is happening in California,ó where the Oroville Damõs failure endangers tens of thousands of homes.  

 

He faults President Obamaõs EPA for its òattitude that the states are a vessel of federal will. They were aggressive about 

dictating to the states and displacing their authority and letting it be known they didnõt trust the states.ó Mr. Pruitt has 

numbers to back up the claim: During the combined presidencies of George H.W. Bush, Bill Clinton and George W. 

Bush, the EPA imposed five federal air -quality implementation plans on states. Mr. Obamaõs EPA imposed 56. 

 

Statesõ rights were the motivating impulse behind Mr. Pruittõs lawsuits against the Obama administration, and he has 

plenty of examples of the benefits of letting states take the lead on pressing environmental problems. He mentions the 

progress that a state coalition has made on improving the habitat of the lesser prairie chicken, a threatened species. 

States have also clubbed together to tackle water pollution in the Chesapeake Bay.  

 

Mr. Pruitt argues that his renewed focus on statutes and federalism will help produce regulatory certainty, which will be 

good for business.  
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Will Scott Pruitt Come to Love EPA Leniency He Once Opposed?  
From www.bna.com - Daily Environment Report  

Please see the full article at www.bna.com/scott -pruitt - love -n57982083616 
 

Scott Pruittõs mission to roll back Obama EPA regulations, particularly on climate, could be as simple as rereading the 

Clean Air Act.  

 

Pruitt, President Donald Trumpõs pick for Environmental Protection Agency, championed narrow readings of EPA power in 

legal battles with the agency as Oklahoma attorney general. Now, however, the wide latitude afforded to regulators by 

the courts to interpret the law could prove to be his best tool to eliminate climate regulations on power plants or limit the  

reach of the Clean Water Act.  

 

If confirmed as administrator, Pruitt could revive some of the arguments he had offered against Obama -era EPA regula-

tions, reading new limits on the agencyõs power that could pass judicial muster, attorneys said. 

 

For example, Pruitt could undercut the Obama EPAõs signature climate initiative, the Clean Power Plan, by reinterpreting 

how the Clean Air Act applies.  Pruitt and others have previously argued that forcing utilities to take steps to reduce their  

emissions that are beyond the fenceline of the regulated power plants themselves is illegal.  

 

Pruitt might be able to kill the Clean Power Plan entirely by determining that regulating carbon dioxide from power plants 

under Section 111(d) is prohibited because those utilities are already regulated for their toxic pollutant emissions under 

Section 112. Opponents of the Clean Power Plan had cited conflicting amendments to Section 111(d) that were both 

adopted when the Clean Air Act was last amended in 1990 as constraining the EPAõs authority, a view Pruitt has endorsed 

and the agency itself once held.  

 

A rule defining the jurisdiction of the Clean Water Act and the EPAõs finding that the health benefits of regulating toxic 

pollutants from power plants outweigh the costs could also be subject to new interpretations that a court might find plau-

sible, attorneys said.  

 

EPA Given Leeway to Read Law  

 

Courts typically give federal agencies some leeway when implementing laws that may be ambiguous or unclear, known 

as Chevron deference. But that same latitude, which Pruitt opposed when suing the EPA, could turn in his favor as admin-

istrator.  

 

The U.S. Supreme Court decision that gives Chevron deference its name was itself the result of a change in administration 

as the Reagan team sought to reconsider how the EPA applied aspects of its air pollution program ( Chevron U.S.A. Inc. 

vs. NRDC, 467 U.S. 843, 21 ERC 1049 (1984)).   The Chevron decision established a two -part test for review of agency ac-

tion, which first requires a court to decide if the plain text of the law is clear. If the court decides the law is ambiguous , it 

then decides whether an agencyõs interpretation of the statute is permissible. 

 

Though Pruitt consistently argued that the EPAõs interpretations of the law were unwarranted overreach, itõs not clear 

whether heõs opposed to Chevron in its entirety. Many conservatives are skeptical of the leeway it gives the executive 

branch and some recent court decisions have narrowed applications of that deference.  

 

While Chevron can be a useful tool for an agency seeking to defend its interpretation, winning at court on those grounds 

can also hamper an agencyõs flexibility to change its interpretation going forward.   If you win, youõre locked into your 

interpretation.  If you donõt like the way the court reads it, it locks that in too.    

 

In the words of one law professor, òItõs sort of a crap shoot.ó 

NOTE FROM YOUR EDITOR: 

The information in this newsletter comes from a variety of published sources, and we make every effort to ensure that the 

information is current and is politically neutral.  We understand that our government is in flux and we have no desire to 

take sides on any political issue.   Rather, we are looking to inform with the best available information as it comes up.    

Regulatory Update, Guidance, and Enforcement News  
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President Trump signs repeal of  

Transparency rule for oil companies  

Summarized from online sources.   See http://

www.worldoil.com/news/2017/2/14/trump -repeal -of-

obama -energy -regulation -signals -more -to-come  

 

On February 14, President Donald Trump signed legislation 

to overturn a controversial Obama -era anti -corruption rule 

that would have forced oil, gas and mining companies to 

disclose payments to foreign governments, becoming the 

first president in 16 years to take advantage of a law that 

allows him to rescind a predecessorõs regulations.    

 

The resolution repeals a Securities and Exchange Commis-

sion (SEC) rule written under the 2010 Dodd -Frank financial 

reform law.   This rule was meant to fight corruption in re-

source -rich countries by mandating that companies on 

United States stock exchanges disclose the royalties and 

other payments that oil, natural gas, coal and mineral 

companies make to governments.  

 

The legislation is the first time in 16 years that the Congres-

sional Review Act (CRA) has been used to repeal a regu-

lation, and only the second time in the two decades that 

act has been law. It is the third piece of legislation Trump 

has signed since taking office 3 weeks ago.  

 

It is believed that this is the start of an aggressive deregula-

tory effort that the Trump administration and the GOP 

Congress are undertaking to roll back Obama -era rules on 

fossil fuel companies, financial institutions and other busi-

nesses that they say have suffered for the last eight years.  

 

At a signing ceremony in the Oval Office, Trump said the 

legislation is part of a larger regulatory rollback that he 

and congressional Republicans are undertaking with the 

goal of economic and job recovery.  òThis is a big signing, 

very important signing,ó Trump said.  òThis is one of many.   

We have many more left.   Weõre bringing back jobs, big 

league.ó 

 

While Republicans lawmakers have introduced at least a 

dozen resolutions for regulations they want to repeal, not 

all will make it to the presidentõs desk. The Congressional 

Review Act has some constraints. For one, the law applies 

to rules issued in the past 60 legislative days. Also, it stipu-

lates that debate must happen before the vote, and with 

several nominations and appropriations bill to deal with, 

Congress may not have the time to deal with each meas-

ure.  

 

Congress in 2015 voted to repeal two Environmental Pro-

tection Agency rules limited carbon emissions from the 

power sector, but then -President Barack Obama vetoed 

the legislation.  

 

 

Regulatory Update, Guidance, and Enforcement News  

Trumpõs Regulatory Freeze Delays DOT 

and OSHA Rules Regulatory Development  
 

Shortly after the inauguration of President Donald Trump, 

all executive branch departments and agencies were 

directed to freeze most pending regulatory actions in 

order to allow time for the new administration to review 

them. Two recent safety -related final rules are affected 

by the freeze.  

 

Under the freeze, agencies may not submit regulations 

for publication in the Federal Register, must withdraw 

any regulations submitted for publication but not yet 

published, and must postpone the effective date of final 

rules that have already been published but have not 

yet taken effect for at least 60 days.  

 

The first safety rule affected by the freeze is OSHAõs Jan-

uary 9 fina l rule a imed a t reduc ing beryllium exposure in 

the workplace. Originally slated to take effect on March 

10, 2017, the new effective date for the rule is March 21, 

2017. 

 

The rule reduces the permissible exposure limit (PEL) for 

beryllium to 0.2 micrograms per cubic meter of air (µg/

m3) over an 8 -hour time -weighted average, down from 

the current PEL of 2 µg/m3. The rule also includes a short -

term exposure limit of 2 µg/m3 over a sampling period of 

15 minutes. It also includes requirements for exposure 

assessment, control methods, respiratory protection, 

personal protective clothing and equipment, house-

keeping, medical surveillance, hazard communication, 

and recordkeeping.  

 

The Department of Transportationõs Federal Motor Carri-

er Safety Administration (FMCSA) also has a rule affect-

ed by the freeze. The final rule titled òMinimum Training 

Requirements for Entry -Level Commercial Vehicle Oper-

a tors,ó initially effective February 6, 2017, is postponed 

to March 21, 2017.  

 

The FMCSA rule establishes new minimum training re-

quirements for certain individuals applying for their com-

mercial driverõs license (CDL) for the first time, applying 

for an upgrade of an existing CDL, or seeking a hazard-

ous materials, passenger, or school bus endorsement for 

the first time. The new requirements create a core cur-

riculum for entry -level training for each class of CDL and 

endorsement and require training to be given by a reg-

istered provider.  

 

The February 7, 2020, compliance date for the rule has 

not changed due to the regulatory freeze.  
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Founder of LEED certification takes on 

waste industry with new SWEEP standard  

Summarized - please see the full article at: 

www.wastedive.com/news/founder -of- leed -certification

-takes -on-waste -industry -with -new -sweep -

standa/430389/  

 

For an industry that moves so much material daily, there 

is a surprising lack of unified data across waste and recy-

cling sectors.  

 

Different definitions make it nearly impossible to com-

pare national tonnage data, diversion rates, environ-

mental benefits or a host of other factors. While many 

organizations are doing significant work in this area and 

ideas have been proposed for uniform measurement 

systems for certain materials, there are no standardized 

industrywide assessments. The Solid Waste Environmental 

Excellence Protocol (SWEEP) is being designed to 

change that.   

 

The Northeast Resource Recovery Association (NRRA) 

and a steering committee comprising members from 

Waste Management, the Sustainable Packaging Coali-

tion, Austin Resource Recovery, Waste Business Journal 

and BlueGreen Alliance, have been working on founda-

tional details for months.  

 

Now, they're ready to open up the process and figure 

out the specifics what a new certification standard for 

the waste industry could like.  Details are still in the early 

stages but at its core the vision of SWEEP is to create, "A 

world without waste where materials are valued and 

continually utilized for their highest and best purpose, 

without causing harm to human health and the environ-

ment."  

 

The big impetus [for LEED] was I asked all these different 

people what was a "green" building and I didnõt get a 

single answer. People were using the word "green"  as 

though it meant something and it really didnõt. Similarly, 

we are at a cusp in the waste management industry. So 

one of the key things that we need to do is get defini-

tions in place, we need to get performance metrics in 

place.  

 

If we want to be real about solving an important issue ñ

 which is the effective and sustainable use of materials in 

all portions of their lifecycle ñ we need to move away 

from the antiquated ton -based evaluation system ñ 

which doesn't tell us anything about the economic or 

environmental performance of the waste management 

industry ñ and move into a more life -cycle, material -

focused basis. We believe that SWEEP can be a road 

map for a 21st century sustainable materials manage-

ment framework.  

Regulatory Update, Guidance, and Enforcement News  

Missouri Final Rule:  Amendments to  

10 CSR 10-6.220 Restriction of Emission of  

Visible Air Contaminants  
 

The Missouri Department of Natural Resources (MDNR) 

has finalized amendments to 10 Code of State Regula-

tions (CSR) 10-6.220.  The amendment is driven by the 

fact that the rule contained state level requirements 

that have been updated and removed at the federal 

level.  The rule is now in line with federal requirements.  

 

See the revised regulation at:  http://www.sos.mo.gov/

CMSImages/AdRules/csr/current/10csr/10c10 -6b.pdf  

 

 

New EPA Chief Promises òAggressiveó  

Rollback of Regulations Soon  

Summarized from an article in Scientific American . 

See the full article at:  www.scientificamerican.com/

article/epa -chief -promises -aggressive -rollback -of-

regulations -soon1/  

 

Speaking at the CPAC conference on Feb. 25, U.S. EPA 

Administrator Scott Pruitt said he would focus on adher-

ing to the formal rulemaking process and stick to the 

confines of federal law. At the same time, the new ad-

ministrator said he would promote clean air and water 

and clean up Superfund sites.  

 

He expressed concern that the previous administration 

was so focused on climate change and so focused on 

CO 2 that some of those other priorities were left behind.  

 

In the short term, he proposes rollback of some rules, 

specifically listing the Clean Power Plan, methane 

standards for the oil and gas industry, and the Waters 

of the United States rule.  

 

In a Q&A after his speech Saturday, a speaker inter-

viewing Pruitt asked for a show of hands from the audi-

ence of how many want to eliminate EPA. The crowd 

cheered.  

 

Asked whether he would support people on social me-

dia who have said they want to cut the agencyõs 

budget 90 percent, Pruitt said, "Itõs something thatõs 

very difficult to know at this point."  

 

"In the near term, the most important thing we can fo-

cus on at the EPA is getting the law right.ó 
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White House Issues Second Executive  

Order on Regulatory Reform  
 

March 1, 2017 - President Trump has followed up on his 

January 31, 2017, Executive Order (EO) regarding offset-

ting the number and cost of new regulations with a se-

cond EO that implements and enforces the first EO, as 

well as regulatory -reform EOs issued by previous admin-

istrations. 

  

Mainly, Enforcing the Regulatory Reform Agenda directs 

the heads of executive branch agencies with certain 

types of problematic regulations to appoint a Regulatory 

Reform Officer (RRO) and form a Regulatory Reform Task 

Force (RRTF) that will make recommendations to the 

agency head regarding the repeal, replacement, or 

modification of those regulations òconsistent with the 

applicable law.ó 

 

Read the Executive Order here:   

https://www.epa.gov/cleanwaterrule  

 

 

US Labor Department proposes delay to 

beryllium rule effective date  
 

The U.S. Department of Labor has announced a pro-

posed delay in the effective date of the rule entitled 

Occupational Exposure to Beryllium, from March 21, 

2017, to May 20, 2017.  

 

The proposed delay will allow the Occupational Safety 

and Health Administration an opportunity for further re-

view and consideration of the rule, in keeping with the 

White House memorandum. OSHA published the final 

rule on Jan. 9, 2017, and, in response to the memoran-

dum, previously announced the effective date would be 

postponed to March 21, 2017.  

 

In its review process, OSHA has preliminarily determined 

that it is appropriate to further delay the effective date 

to May 20, 2017, for the purpose of additional review into 

questions of law and policy.   

 

The proposed extension of the effective date will not 

affect the compliance dates of the beryllium rule. Com-

ments regarding the additional proposed extension will 

be accepted through March 13, 2017.  

 

Comments can be submitted on this proposal at 

www.regulations.gov or to the OSHA Docket Office 

(Docket No. OSHA -H005C-2006-0870). 

 

The Federal Register notice for this extension is at:  
www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR -2017-03-02/html/2017 -04040.htm  

 

Regulatory Update, Guidance, and Enforcement News  

President Trump Proposes 24% Reduction 

in EPA Budget  
 

President Trump is proposing to cut the budget of the 

Environmental Protection Agency by 24% ñ targeting 

enforcement, grants for toxic cleanup efforts, and air 

and water protection programs, according to reports.  

 

The 23-page 2018 budget proposal, sent to the EPA on 

March 1, would shrink EPAõs budget to $6.1 billion, and 

would reduce staffing by 20%, cutting about 3,000 jobs.  

EPAõs office of Research and Development, in particu-

lar, would see a 42% budget cut under this proposal.  

 

State grants for cleanup efforts would be cut by 30% as 

would grants that support American Indian tribes com-

bat pollution, a source who had reviewed the docu-

ments told the news agency.  

 

This is part of Trump's overall budget proposal, which 

reportedly also calls for large cuts to the State Depart-

ment and a $54 billion increase in military spending.  

These ideas are already seen as a tough sell for mem-

bers of Congress from both parties.   

 

Counter to this proposal, some Democrats have recent-

ly advocated for a large increase in the amount of 

grant funding managed by the agency. EPA Adminis-

trator Scott Pruitt has previously said cuts to grant fund-

ing would be off the table and recently said the pro-

posed cuts were concerning.  

 

As envisioned by Pruitt, the EPA should shift more regula-

tory authority to state environmental agencies. Doing 

this with large cuts to grant funding and staffing could 

be challenging.   Many state agencies have their own 

budgetary constraints and also defer to the EPA on haz-

ardous waste cleanups or permitting issues involving the 

Resource Conservation and Recovery Act, among oth-

er federal statutes.  

 

Federal grants are also a key part of hazardous 

waste clean -up programs in villages and small 

municipalities. Elected officials can be ex-

pected to push back on the loss of funding for 

projects in their districts, setting the administra-

tion up for an even tougher path toward realiz-

ing this proposal.  
 

All of the cuts would have to be approved by Congress.  

 

Learn more at:   

www.wastedive.com/news/trump -proposes -24-budget -

cut -to -epa -targets -multiple -grants/437182/  
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NIOSH releases sound level mobile app to 

help protect workers from hearing loss  
 

The National Institute for Occupational Safety and 

Health has developed a new, free mobile application 

for iOS devices that measures sound levels in workplac-

es. The NIOSH Sound Level Meter app displays real -time 

noise exposure data based on NIOSH and OSHA limits.  

 

The easy-to -use app can be particularly helpful to occu-

pational safety and health trainers as they teach con-

struction apprentices about noise hazards and the need 

for hearing protection.  

 

Visit the app webpage  for more information.  

www.cdc.gov/niosh/topics/noise/app.html  

 

And note, the price is really good.  Itõs FREE. 

 

 

The NIOSH Guide to Total Worker Health  
 

When you integrate your occupational safety and 

health initiatives and worker wellness, both programs ñ

and your bottom line, not to mention your workers ñ   

will benefit.  

 

For the past 2 years, the National Institute for Occupa-

tional Safety and Health (NIOSH) has been developing 

an online guide that employers can use to integrate 

their worker safety and wellness programs, called Total 

Worker Health® (TWH).    

 

This system can be accessed at  

https://www.cdc.gov/NIOSH/twh/  

 

 

Employers reminded to post injury and ill-

ness summaries through April  
 

OSHA reminds employers of their obligation to post a 

copy of OSHA's Form 300A, which summarizes job -

related injuries and illnesses logged during 2016.  

 

The summary must be displayed from February through 

April in a common area where notices to employees are 

usually posted.  Businesses with 10 or fewer employees 

and those in certain low -hazard industries are exempt 

from OSHA recordkeeping and posting requirements.  

 

OSHA is not accepting electronic submissions of injury 

and illness logs at this time.  

Regulatory Update, Guidance, and Enforcement News  

OSHA Identifies 10 Most Cited Safety and 

Health Violations for 2016  
 

The Occupational and Safety and Health Administration 

released a preliminary list of the 10 most frequently cited 

safety and health violations for 2016, compiled from 

about 32,000 inspections of workplaces by OSHA staff.   

 

The top 10 for 2016 are:  

Ý Fall protection: OSHA said falls are among the lead-

ing causes of worker deaths, particularly in con-

struction. Fall protection measures, as well as ladder 

and scaffold safety protections, could prevent inju-

ries and deaths. OSHA noted that it has a cam-

paign currently in place to educate employers and 

workers about these measures.  

Ý Hazard communication.  

Ý Scaffolds: Implementing safety protections related 

to scaffold work could reduce injuries and deaths.  

Ý Respiratory protection: OSHA said respiratory pro-

tection is essential for preventing long term and 

sometimes fatal health problems associated with 

breathing in asbestos, silica or a host of other toxic 

substances. OSHA noted, òBut we can see from our 

list of violations that not nearly enough employers 

are providing this needed protection and training.ó 

Ý Lockout/tagout: According to OSHA, òWe also see 

far too many workers killed or gruesomely injured,ó 

from lockout/tagout and machine guarding viola-

tions, when machinery starts up suddenly while be-

ing repaired, or hands and fingers are exposed to 

moving parts. It said proper lockout/tagout proce-

dures make certain that machines are powered off 

and cannot be turned on while someone is working 

on them. It said installing guards to keep hands, feet 

and other appendages away from moving machin-

ery prevents amputations and worse.  

Ý Powered industrial trucks: OSHA said that a high 

number of fatalities related to forklifts, and a high 

number of violations related to powered industrial 

truck safety, indicate that many workers are not 

being properly trained to safely drive these kinds of 

potentially hazardous equipment.  

Ý Ladders.  

Ý Machine guarding.  

Ý Electrical wiring.  

Ý Electrical, general requirements.  

 

See OSHAõs full press release at: 

https://blog.dol.gov/2016/10/18/top -10-osha -citations -

of -2016-a-starting -point -for -workplace -safety#texto  
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House Vote Overturns OSHAõs Record-

keeping Rule (from http://ehsdailyadvisor.blr.com/)  

 

On March 1, the U.S. House of Representatives has voted 

(along party lines) to overturn an OSHA recordkeeping 

rule that was passed during the Obama administration 

and took effect in January. The next step is Senate ap-

proval, which is expected, before it lands on President 

Donald Trumpõs desk, where it is expected to be signed 

into law.  

 

With the help of a rarely used measure known as the 

Congressional Review Act (CRA), the House voted 231 to 

191 on March 1 to block a rule that clarified employersõ 

obligation to record all injuries and illnesses for as long as 

the employer must keep records of the recordable injury 

or illnessña period of five years.  

 

According to OSHA, òthe duty does not expire just be-

cause the employer fails to create the necessary records 

when first required to do so.ó Alabama Republican Brad-

ley Byrne, who introduced the legislation that was 

passed by the Republican -controlled House, called the 

OSHA rule a òpower grab.ó  

 

The Senate is expected to follow suit, and President 

Trump is expected to sign both bills.  

 

In 2012, OSHA was on the losing end of a legal matter 

known as the Volks case.  The court maintained that 

OSHA must cite an employer for failing to record an inju-

ry or illness within six months of the first day on which the 

recording was required.  OSHAõs contention that record-

keeping violations are continuing led to the Obama -era 

rule that took effect January 18.  

 

The Congressional Review Act provides a way of law-

makers to overturn an executive branch regulation. Un-

der the CRA, before a rule can take effect, an agency 

must submit a report to each house of Congress and the 

Comptroller General containing a copy of the rule and 

a statement relating to the rule.  

 

Members of Congress have specified time periods in 

which to submit and take action on a joint resolution of 

disapproval. If both houses pass the resolution, it is sent 

to the President for signature or veto. A veto is not ex-

pected in this case.  

 

Some observers say this vote signals the beginning of 

regulatory rollbacks expected to characterize the Trump 

White House.  

 

The rule in question can be found at:  www.osha.gov/

pls/oshaweb/owadisp.show_document?

p_table=FEDERAL_REGISTER&p_id=27599 

 

Regulatory Update, Guidance, and Enforcement News  

Fracking and Earthquakes  
Summarized from EHSdailyadvisor.blr.com  

 

Recent data indicates a clear link between hydraulic 

fracturing and earthquakes, although maybe not  

to the extent believed by the public and the media.  

 

Most recently, the Pennsylvania Department of Environ-

mental Protection (DEP) reported that between three 

and five òmicroó earthquakes in three towns were likely 

caused by fracking at four wells within a 5 -mile radius of 

the reported epicenters.  

 

The wells were drilled into the Utica shale formation. Ac-

cording to the DEP, the earthquakes, all of which oc-

curred on April 25, 2016, had magnitudes between 1.8 

and 2.3.  Events of this size are rarely felt by people but 

are recorded by seismic monitors.  

 

The Pennsylvania Seismic Network said it registered four 

earthquakes while monitors at two other labs recorded 

three and five events, respectively.  Larger seismic 

events, exceeding magnitude 4.0, in Alberta, Canada, 

have been linked to fracking for natural gas in the Du-

vernay shale formation.  

 

But the most notable swarms of earthquakes recorded 

in Oklahoma over the past several years are believed to 

be associated with the underground injection of 

wastewater from oil and gas development, not frack-

ing.  

(Note from editor:  This is a similar but different issue.)  

 

In a recent fracking operation conducted by Hilcorp 

Energy Company, the company was using a technique 

known as òzipper fracturing,ó or hydraulic fracturing op-

erations that are carried out concurrently two horizontal 

wellbores that are parallel and adjacent to each other.  

 

When the DEP contacted Hilcorp on April 25, the com-

pany voluntarily stopped activities and later reported 

they would discontinue hydraulic fracturing and stimula-

tion operations at the well pad indefinitely.  

 

Recommendations in the DEP report include discontinu-

ation of the practice of zipper fracturing during any fu-

ture completions when there is less than a ¼ mile be-

tween lateral portions of adjacent wellbores.  

 

DEPõs report can be found at:   

www.elibrary.dep.state.pa.us/dsweb/Get/Document -

116109/8100 -RE-DEP4711_new.pdf  
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Polluted environments kill 1.7 million  

children each year, WHO says  
(summarized from CNN.com)  

 

Each year, environmental pollutants cost an estimated 

1.7 million lives among children under 5, according to 

World Health Organization reports released Monday.  

The causes include unsafe water, lack of sanitation, poor 

hygiene practices and indoor and outdoor pollution, as 

well as injuries.  

 

The new numbers equate to these pollutants being the 

cause of one in four deaths of children 1 month to 5 

years old.  

 

One new report highlights that the most common causes 

of child death are preventable through interventions 

already available to the communities most affected. 

These causes are diarrhea, malaria and pneumonia, 

which can be prevented using insecticide -treated bed 

nets, clean cooking fuels and improved access to clean 

water.  

 

Infants exposed to indoor or outdoor air pollution, includ-

ing secondhand smoke, have an increased risk of pneu-

monia during childhood as well as an increased risk of 

chronic respiratory diseases -- such as asthma -- for the 

rest of their lives, one report states.  

 

The global body also highlighted the increased risk of 

heart disease, stroke and cancer from exposure to air 

pollution.  

 

More than 90% of the world's population is thought to 

breathe air that violates quality guidelines set by the 

WHO. 

 

In addition to highlighting the burden borne by young 

children, the new reports suggest ways in which risk fac-

tors -- and therefore death rates -- can be reduced.  

These include reducing air pollution, improving access to 

clean water and sanitation, protecting pregnant women 

from secondhand smoke and building safer environ-

ments in order to reduce accidents and injuries.  

 

Other potential solutions mentioned in the reports are 

removing mold and pests from housing, removing lead 

paint, ensuring sanitation and good nutrition at schools 

and using better urban planning to create more green 

spaces in cities. Safe management of industrial waste by 

industries is also highlighted, along with stopping the use 

of hazardous pesticides and child labor in agriculture.  

 

See the full article at:  

http://www.cnn.com/2017/03/05/health/pollution -child -

deaths -who/  

Regulatory Update, Guidance, and Enforcement News  

Intention To Review and Rescind or Revise 

the Clean Water Rule (òWaters of the U.S.ó) 
 

On March 6, i n accordance with a Presidential directive, 

the U.S. EPA and the Department of the Army (Corps of 

Engineers) announced its intention to review and rescind 

or revise the Clean Water Rule.  

 

See the full Federal Register notice at:  
www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR -2017-03-06/html/2017 -04312.htm  

 

 

Granting Petitions To Add n -Propyl Bromide 

to the List of Hazardous Air Pollutants 

(extension of comment period)  
 

On January 9, 2017, the U.S. EPA published a draft notice 

of the rationale for granting petitions to add  

n-propyl bromide (nPB), also known as 1 -bromopropane 

(1-BP) (Chemical Abstract Service No. 106 -94-5), to the list 

of hazardous air pollutants contained in section 112(b)(1) 

of the Clean Air Act.  

 

The EPA is extending the comment period on the draft 

notice that was scheduled to close on March 10, 2017, 

by 90 days until June 8, 2017.  

 

Written comments must be received on or before June 8, 

2017.  Submit your comments, identified by Docket ID  

EPA-HQ-OAR-2014-0471, at http://www.regulations.gov  

 

See the full Federal Register notice at:  
www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR -2017-03-06/html/2017 -04168.htm  

 

 

EPA Chief Questions Basic Beliefs about 

Climate Change  
 

In a March 9 interview with CNBC, EPA Administrator 

Pruitt stated òI would not agree that [CO2] is a primary 

contributor to the global warming that we seeó.  He indi-

cated that there is tremendous disagreement about the 

amount of human impact on the climate.  

 

Pruitt also said he believed that the previous Paris climate 

agreement was "a bad deal," and that he would soon 

be making an announcement about changes to so -

called CAFE standards, which set fuel efficiency goals for 

cars and trucks.  
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U.S. EPA Delays Effective Date of Risk Management Planning (RMP) Rule in Response to 

Petition for Reconsideration  
 

On March 13, EPA Administrator Pruitt signed an administrative stay to delay the effective date of the RMP Rule Amend-

ments until June 19, 2017.  This 90 -day extension will allow time for EPA to consider whether to further extend the effec-

tive date of the rule while the Agency reconsiders the rule in response to a February 2017 Petition for Reconsideration.  

 

The controversial regulations, published in January 2017, were originally set to take effect on March 14, but had been 

previously delayed to March 21 by President Trumpõs Executive Order. 

 

EPA granted this most recent delay because of the timing of the original comment period.   As many of our readers 

may recall, this RMP rule modification was triggered primarily in response to the April 2013 fire and explosion at a West, 

Texas, fertilizer storage and distribution facility.   This incident injured more than 260 individuals and killed 15 people, 12 

of whom were firefighters.   It also destroyed the facility and caused widespread damage to more than 150 off -site 

buildings including residences, schools, and a nursing home where many of the seriously injured civilians resided.  

 

This explosion was reported to be one of the most destructive incidents ever investigated by the U.S. Chemical Safety 

Board (CSB).  Total insurance losses were estimated to be around $230 million.    

 

In January 2016, the CSB issued a report evaluating possible scenarios that could have led to this explosion.  Their report  

(available online at www.csb.gov/west -fertilizer-explosion -and -fire-/) concluded that the facilityõs construction, its build-

ing materials, and its lack of an automatic sprinkler system likely contributed to the detonation.   They also found that 

the West, Texas, Volunteer Fire Department had not been involved in pre -incident planning or response training at WFC, 

was likely unaware of the potential for ammonium nitrate detonation, did not take recommended incident response 

actions at the scene, and did not have appropriate training in HazMat response.  

 

Their review found that, a few years prior to the incident, West Fertilizer Company (WFC) had been dropped by one 

insurer for failing to address safety concerns identified in loss control surveys.   At the time of the explosion, WFC was on ly 

insured for $1 million.  

 

The CSB identified several shortcomings in Federal and State regulations and standards that could reduce the risk of an 

incident of this type.  They also made several recommendations of inherently safer approaches to the use and storage 

of fertilizer grade ammonium nitrate.  

 

However, when CSBõs final report was issued in January 2016, the FBI and the State Fire Marshalõs Office had not yet 

made a final determination of the cause of the fire and explosion.   At the time this report was issued, they were consid-

ering three possible scenarios:  (1) faulty electrical wiring, (2) short circuit in an electric golf cart, or (3) arson.  

 

EPAõs draft rules were published in March 2016 with a comment period ending May 13, 2016.  These draft rules were in-

tended to prevent accidents, better protect first responders, and do more to keep the public informed about risks at 

chemical plants.   

 

On May 11, 2016, (two days before the end of the comment period), the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and 

Explosives (BATF) issued a final determination that the 2013 fire and explosion were caused by an intentional, criminal 

act (arson) rather than a chemical accident.  

 

This Petition for Reconsideration argued that affected facilities did not have adequate time to comment on the rule 

following the BATFõs determination.  Many affected facilities have also argued that this rule is unnecessary, and that the 

ruleõs public information requirements could undermine safety and create significant security risks at their facilities.  

 

On March 13, 2017, the EPA issued a letter agreeing to this objection and stating that it will be convening a proceeding 

for reconsideration of the RMP Amendments.   In addition, EPA agreed that the timing of BATFõs report did not allow 

commenters adequate time to address the significance of this determination.  

 

For more information, see:   www.epa.gov/rmp/final -amendments -risk-management -program -rmp -rule 

 

See the full Federal Register notice at:  www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR -2017-03-16/html/2017 -05288.htm  

Regulatory Update, Guidance, and Enforcement News  
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